
   

 

Summary of Business ISV Meeting 4th April 2023  

 

 

2023 ISV State Champs Update 

Criteria for non-participation and/or substitution of horse: death of horse, serious injury or illness of 

horse/rider, commitment to interschools. Notification before closing that a different horse may be 

substituted. A 24-hour grace period was given to late entries and genuine evidence of trying to enter 

prior to the closing date. 

Uniform requirements – no riding jackets. Home school/no school – woollen style jumper, sport top, 

rugby/polo top, and spray jacket style. Dressage requires a collar and tie or rat catcher shirt. 

Competitors are encouraged to use the Stack Team App for any stabling or camping changes. Please 

do not try and go through the entry system. Arena familiarisation and arena timetable will be 

published on event website and Facebook page. Risk management and child safety will be managed 

through the EV Office by Eliza Harvey. 

Team Victoria  

Team Selection policy is being updated before being sent to the EV Board to be approved. It includes 

the addition of the new National’s classes. Mechanism for reserve offers order needs to clear for the 

spilt classes. Draft system of ranking to be circulated to committee to consider the best option. 

Planned to have system of ranking confirmed before the commencement of the State 

Championships. 

Riders who qualify for Nationals at the State Championships will receive a Vic Team Letter. This 

letter will include information on the training weekend dates, and how to accept or decline their 

position on the National Team. No payment will be required at this time. The Victorian Team 

Training weekend will be held at Werribee Park National Equestrian Centre on the 12th and 13th of 

August.  

Team Victoria saddle pads will no longer include a date. Silver/white embroidered logo on navy pad. 

In the past, a raffle has been used and been very successful in allowing uniform subsidy for raffle 

tickets sold. The raffle will need to have good equestrian related prizes to encourage the sale of 

tickets. 

2024 ISV Champs 

Proposed dates for 2024 Victorian State Interschool Championships are Saturday 6th April – 

Wednesday 10th April. The ISV Committee is looking at having a later closing date in 2024 and 

potentially introducing a late entry fee.  

In 2024, riders may use open horse trials competitions from Eva80 to 2* as an Interschool 

participation event if the combination is registered on the Interschool Leaderboard and the event 

attended is an official horse trials in Victoria. This may include Interschool Horse Trials e.g. Tintern. 

Eva65 is not a National class or included on the Interschool Eventing Leaderboard so therefore it will 

not be counted as a participation event. 


